September 19, 2024 Board Meeting

In Attendance: Hollis McEvilly, Ellen Sagar, Janice Berryann, Russ Getting Absent: Judy Kasianczuk, Emily Glasser, Sue Zimmer, Guy Castine, Ellen Dunn

Treasurer's Report - Bank balance as of today's date is \$7,446.37.

Ellen Sagar and Janice Berryann spoke about the progress on Butler Park, bulbs have been ordered and will be planted for Spring. Decision still pending on expanding the garden in the future.

Janice spoke about the Christmas Party which is going to be December 7, 2024 at the Sand Lake Arts Center, caterers are still being considered. More details to follow.

A nomination committee consisting of Board members and members needs to be set up, more discussion more at next month's board meeting.

A motion was made to accept Emma Glasser's resignation, motion accepted.

Our informal membership meeting held at the Demo Garden at the Parker School on August 22 was very enjoyable. We had two new members join us as we discussed how our gardens did this year, as we ate homemade pies brought by the board members in attendance.